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PARTNERS IN POLICING 

January 2005 Volunteer Hours 
 
 CID Clerical – 3 Hours 0 Minutes 
Citizens On Patrol – 101 Hours 0 Minutes 

Number of Handicap Warnings Issued – 1 
Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 6 
Number of Junk Vehicles Written – 11 

Courts – 39 Hours 15 Minutes 
Crime Victims Assistance Program – 0 Hours 45 Minutes 
Miscellaneous – 45 Hours 45 Minutes 
Vehicle Maintenance – 10 Hours 30 Minutes 
Watering of Plants – 13 Hours 15 Minutes 

Total – 213 Hours 30 Minutes  

 

2005 Election Results 
Secretary  -  Dagne Loff (left out of January Newsletter) 

Treasurer—Teresia Foreman (appointed by the executive board) 
Parliame ntarian - Joyce Humphrey 

REMINDER 
February 

Refreshments  
Karen Duncan 
Erelene Hill 
Wes Weeks 
Ruth Zavala 

REMINDER 
It is time to pay your 
2005 ECPAAA Dues.  
Please drop your check 
in the mail or bring it to 
the next meet ing. 

ATTITUDE 
 
This months program is on “Attitude.”  It is a 30 minute DVD presentation by Earl Nightin-
gale.   
 
Mr. Nightingale had many best selling albums, book and performed more than 7000 daily 
broadcasts for his popular radio program.  He was inducted into both the Radio Hall of 
Fame and the International Speakers Hall of Fame, received Toastmaster International’s 
Golden Gavel Award.  Mr. Nightingale died in 1989 but his legendary teachings will always 
be remembered. 
 
Members, this is one presentation not to miss. 

Notice:  Date Change 
The Annual Police Award Banquet has been changed to Friday, April 15, 2005.  Please update your 
calendars. 
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Badge Alert 
For identification purposes and to ensure that new police officers (and some of the existi ng police offi-
cers) know you, please visibly wear your identification badge while on the premises. 
 

Parking Alert 
As stated in the Code of Conduct:  Always use the front entrance during working hours (8 am—5 pm).  
After 5 pm use your code to gain entry to the parking lot in the rear. 

 

Sonja Adams 
Eric Bessemer 
Angela Byles 

Dorothy Duggan 
Gwen Eaves  
Hal Gottfried 

Amy Johanson 
Richard Kendall 

Rhonda Lewallen 
James Long 
Linda Martin 

Jolie McManus 
William McManus 

Sue Omlor 
John Sanders 
Joe Sheppard 

George Skelton 
Jacqulyn Skorenki 

Debra Waldron 
Michael Waldron 
Debbie Wright 

Class 20 will meet February 20th at 6:30PM.  Thereafter they 
will meet on Thursdays at 7:00PM.  Please drop by and meet the 
class .  If you would like to help  -   contact  Sgt. Gary Landers.    
 
Don’t forget Valentine’s Day is just around the corner. 
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Thoughts from Ann 
 

Both of the Town Hall Meeting have been held.  
Great to see several alumni at these meetings. 
The 20th class of the Citizen's Police Academy will start 
on February 10, so come join in welcoming the new 
class members and assisting in setting up the class 
room. 
 
Lots of activities will be taking place over the next 
several months, CRUD Weekend, Texas Trash Off 
and of course, Arbor Daze. Two of the acts mentioned 
were Grassroots and Little River Band. So clear your 
calendars for the weekend of April 22, 23 & 24 so you 
can join in all the fun! Oh yes, pray that we don't get 
rained out this year. 
 
Just a reminder if you haven't paid your 2005 dues 
please do and to those who have paid thank you for 
your continuing support. We are all fortunate to be-

long to such a great organization with fantastic mem-
bers. If you can't be as active as you would like to be, 
you can still join and receive the monthly newsletter 

Don't forget that every quarter we will select an 
Alumni Member who will be recognized in a special 
way. If you know someone who has gone out of their 
way do something special, please let J.R., Teresa, 
Dagne, Adis, or myself know. 

I hope everyone has a good month, Happy Birthday to 
each of the February and March Alumni members.  A 
very Happy Birthday to Sgt. Landers.   

See you at the meeting and this month’s program is a 
must for everyone.  Board members – The Board 
Meeting will be held in the downstairs conference 
room and will begin at 5:30pm. 

Ann  

Things you would never hear from a Euless Police Officer... 

“So you don’t know how fast you 
were going?  I guess that means 
that I can write anything I want on 
the ticket, huh?” 

“Yeah, we have a quota.  
Two more tickets and my 
wife gets a toaster oven.” 

“No sir we don’t have quotas 
anymore.  We used to have 
quotas but now we’re allowed 
to write as many tickets as 
we want.” 

“I’m glad to hear the Chief 
of Police is a good per-
sonal friend of yours.  At 
least you know someone 
who can post your bail.” 
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ECPAAA Treasurer Report January 2005  

At last month’s meeting, Teresia Fore man, was appointed by the Executive Board by unanimous vote, to fill the 
position of Treasurer for 2005.  Rose-Marie Stevens and Teresia have meet to transition  the bank accounts, books 
and other Treasurer information.  This was done late in January and therefore, a Treasurer’s report will be handed 
out at the February meeting.  Thank you for your patience during this transition period.   
 
A special thanks to Rose-Marie for her work these past two years and for the assistance given to Teresia. 
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Meeting called to order 7:10pm by Lou 
Baum. 
Invocation: J.R Goad 
Pledge of Allegiance: Adis Ump ierre 
Visitors: Chief Leonard Carmack, Asst. 
Chief Harland Wes tmoreland, Asst. Chief 
Bob Freeman, Lt Wayne Pavlik 
Members Present:  Lou Baum, Ann Zim-
merman, Adis Umpierre,  J.R. Goad,  Rose -
Marie Stevens, Teres ia Foreman,  Karen 
Duncan, Dagne Loff, Al Simmenroth, Joyce 
Humphrey, Jim Adair, Nadine Barnes, Leah 
Benoit, David Bolger; Perry Brockmeyer, 
Cindy Carter, Dan Clark, Sharon Finnegan, 
Erelene Hill, Warren Hinkley, Bill Hoff-
man, Don Mart in, Mark Merrick, David 
Mishkin, Julie Nolden, Betty Overstreet, 
Israel Perez, David Shanahan, Barney Snitz, 
Faye Stinneford, Susan Vest, Helen Wag-
ner, Wes Weeks, Richard Zavala, Ruth Za-
vala. 
 
Lou welco med all present.  Lou announced 
that the Executive Board voted and ap-
proved the vacant position of Treasurer to 
Teresia Foreman.  According to the By -laws 
any vacant executive position, for any rea-
son, the Executive Board will vote and an-
nounce the replacement until the next elec-
tion. Lou asked all 2005 Elected Officers to 
come forward for their swearing in by 
newly promoted Asst. Chief Harland West-
moreland. 
 
Update from the Chief: Ch ief Carmack 
announced that Roger Mangum, David 
Priest have retired. Don Scott and John 
Clements would be retiring. Promotions 
went to Harland Westmoreland and Wayne 
Pavlik. Joe Kraft will be the Lieutenant over 
Co mmunications. Scott Peterson and John 
Haecker will be transferring into CID. The 
Chief also discussed future reorganization 
plans, updating Communication Systems, 
pulling officers from Special Projects and 
putting them back to working the streets of 
Euless.  The Chief and Assistant Chiefs are 
now  working on the budget and new 
Homeland Security Grants. 
 
November and December minutes approved 
as published in the newsletter without any 
changes. 
 

A motion to approve November and De-
cember Treasurer’s Reports was made by 
Susan Vest. Seconded by Faye Stinneford.  
Passed.  Susan Vest  gave the Audit Report. 
The Audit Committee members: Susan 
Vest, Dave Shanahan and Faye Stinneford 
announced the Audit was in perfect order, 
they did offer three sugges tions for im-
provement. 
 
J.R. Goad presented sign -up sheets for 
CRUD which is on March 19 from 8am to 
1pm and 12 volunteers needed.  The Texas 
Trash Off  will be on April 2 at Bob Eden 
Park from 9 to 12 noon and 10 volunteers 
are needed. 
 
Ann Zimmerman reported that Mary Jane 
Reed has been in the hospital and is now 
recovering at 
home. For two or 
three months, 
Mary Jane will 
need assistance 
with meals and 
chores. Anyone 
wishing to assist should contact Mary Jane 
at her home. Sharon sent flowers on behalf 
of the Alumn i. Thanks, Sharon! 
 
Karen advised that she would put two 
months of birthdays and add dates to 
months. Newsletter submissions on back 
page changed to NetZero address. 
 
New Business: Joyce Humphrey was ap-
pointed as the new Parliamentarian. Thanks 
Al for your service as Parliamentarian for 
the past few years! 
 
 CPAANT: Wes announced that we would 
host the CPAANT Meeting on Sept 10th 
(Saturday) from 10 until 12 noon. Let’s 
mark our calendars and come show our sup-
port. He reported that the State Convention 
this year will be held in Waco July 27th 
through the 30th and the costs are the same 
as last year’s. Our annual dues to be in the 
Regional Group are $25.00. A motion was 
made by Faye Stinneford and seconded by 
Bill Hoffman.   Passed The next Regional 
meeting will be held in Weatherford on 
February 5th. 
 

COP Update : Cindy needs more volunteers 
to ride out on Fridays and evenings. 
 
 Coordi nator EPD:  Sgt. Landers reported 
that over the holidays, Bob Bouse went to 
Iowa and was involved in an accident that 
caused him to break his hip.  He is now at 
home recovering. Michele Duzan’s brother 
passed away in December.  A card was sent 
by the Alumni Association, however addi-
tional cards or notes would be appreciated. 
Tony Burnett , Joe Kraft and myself  will be 
going to San Antonio at the end of March 
for CERT Training. He thanked Dave 
Shanahan, Nadine Barnes and Faye Stinne-
ford for their Volunteer time in the Courts. 
If you can volunteer in assisting the Courts, 
business attire is required. Dave Shanahan 
and Don Martin have been shredding paper 
- over 18 bags worth. Good Job to everyone, 
keep up the good work.  Class 20 will be 
starting on February 10 and Gary needs 
volunteers to put the booklets together, 
(Cindy and Faye volunteered to put the 
books  together), refreshments will be fur-
nished the first night of class. 
 
Warren Hinkley had First Aid kits that were 
donated for members to use in their per-
sonal vehicles. First come, first serve basis - 
limited quantities. 
Ann thanked Leah, Sharon, Helen, Susan 
and Joyce for helping with refreshments.  
 
A call to adjourn the meeting made by Adis 
Umpierre, second by J.R Goad. Passed.  
Meeting Adjourned at 7:55p m. 
 
 

ECPAAA Minutes Tuesday January 18, 2005 
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*Non-Member 
Handicap Warnings Issued                                                 1                                                                                                                      1 
Handicap Citations Issued                                                  6                                                                                                                      6 
Junk Vehicles Written                                                        11                                                                                                                   11   

ECPAAA Volunteer Hours for 2005  

 January               
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Adis Umpierre   4           4 0 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 4 

Al Simmenroth         10.5     10.5 0 0 0 0 0 10.5 0 0 0 0 0 10.5 

Ann Zimmerman             15 15 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 15 0 0 0 15 

Barney Snitz 3             3 3 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 3 

Charley LaFontaine   7.45           7.45 0 7.45 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 7.45 

Cindy Carter   4   0.45       4.45 0 4 0 0 0.45 0 0 0 0 0 0 4.45 

David Mishkin   7.15           7.15 0 7.15 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 7.15 

David Shanahan     8.15       2.5 10.45 0 0 8.15 0 0 0 0 2.5 0 0 0 10.65 

Don Martin   4           4 0 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 4 

Erlene Hill     4         4 0 0 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 4 

Faye Stinneford   4 13.5     3.45 1.15 22.5 0 4 13.5 0 0 0 3.45 1.15 0 0 0 22.1 

J. R. Goad   4.45         4 8.45 0 4.45 0 0 0 0 0 4 0 0 0 8.45 

Jim Adair   8.45           8.45 0 8.45 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 8.45 

John Erickson   9.15           9.15 0 9.15 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 9.15 

Judie Nolden           3.45   3.45 0 0 0 0 0 0 3.45 0 0 0 0 3.45 

Karen Duncan             12.5 12.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 12.5 0 0 0 12.5 

Kay Goad   3.5           3.5 0 3.5 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 3.5 

Leah Benoit           2   2 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 0 0 2 

Lou Baum   4.45         4 8.45 0 4.45 0 0 0 0 0 4 0 0 0 8.45 

Nadine Barnes     13.5     3.45   17.15 0 0 13.5 0 0 0 3.45 0 0 0 0 16.95 

Rose-Marie Stevens             3 3 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 3 0 0 0 3 

Teresia Foreman   15.5         3.5 19 0 15.5 0 0 0 0 0 3.5 0 0 0 19 

Warren Hinkley   23.15           23.15 0 23.15 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 23.15 

Totals 3 101 39.15 0.45 10.5 13.15 45.45 213.5 3 101 39.15   0.45 10.5 13.15 45.45       213.5 

Grand Totals                       



February 5,  2005 Partners In Policing                       Page 7 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 

⇒ February 10, 6:30 pm:  Citizens Police Academy  -  Class 20  -  Public Conference room at PD 

⇒ February 15, 7 pm:  ECPAAA meeting—Police Department 

⇒ March 5, 6:30 pm:  Arbor Daze Premiere—Midway Recreation Center 

⇒ March 15, 7 pm:  ECPAAA Meeting—Police Department 

⇒ March 19, 8 am for volunteers:  CRUD Day—Euless Library 

⇒ March 19, 11 am –1:30 pm: Easter Eggstravaganza—Texas Star Park 

⇒ April 15, 7 pm:  A nnual Police Award Banquet—Campus West 

⇒ April 16, 9 am:  Arbor Daze Work Day—Arbor Daze Site 

⇒ April 21, 5-10 am: Arbor Daze Carnival Preview—Arbor Daze Site 

⇒ April 22, 23 and 24, Times Vary: Arbor Daze Festival—Arbor Daze Site 

 Newsletter Submissions 
New articles, ideas, and  funny stories are welcomed! 

 
If you would like to include an article or a photograph in the newsletter you can email it to: 

ECPAAA@NETZERO.COM  or NEWS@ECPAAA.ORG 
 Or send by US Mail to:   

  ECPAAA, 1102 W. Euless BLVD, Euless, TX 76040 
The deadline for articles is the 1ST of each month, so p lease send in your  

submissions before that date if you would like to get them published  that month. 

Calendar Reminders…   

 
 

FEBRUARY 
Perry Brockmeyer 2/26 
Blanche LaFontaine 
Steve Ellis 
Laura Merrick 2/16 
Faye Stinneford 2/11 
Sgt. Gary  Landers 2/7 

 
 
 

 
MARCH 

Karen Duncan 3/31 
Sharon Finnegan 3/6 
Joyce Humphrey 3/26 
Barbara Lucas 3/12 
 

 


